

Unfortunately, on safety grounds, we have reluctantly had to take the decision to postpone the event to another day.

Our planner, an experienced weather forecaster, states that the 'current forecast is heavy rain and 60mph gusts on Sunday morning ' and that all available forecasts, from the Met Office, BBC and the European weather services are agreed on this.

Heavy rain is expected for the 24 hours before hand on land which is still saturated from the storms last weekend, meaning most of the major streams on the area will probably be uncrossable by Sunday as well. There are streams to cross on all the courses.

Decisions on when/if we can rearrange the event, and refunds etc will be taken at a later date, but we felt we needed to make and publish the decision to cancel promptly rather than leaving things until the last minute.

Michelle Spillar, Planner
Kirsty Staunton Organiser
Ian Sayer (WSX) Controller